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10 April 2003

To The Secretariat
Senate Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Committee
Room SG.62, Parliament House
Canberra ACT 2600
Australia

The Winemakers’ Federation of Australia (WFA) is the peak national wine body representing the interests of Australian winemakers.

The wine industry launched Sustaining Success, the Australian Wine Industry’s Environment Strategy, in August 2002 as a framework to drive environmentally sustainable management practices in the wine industry.  From Sustaining Success:

The Australian Wine Industry is committed to the continual improvement of its environmental performance.  Accelerating the adoption of ecologically sustainable practices throughout all aspects of its operation is critical to its future success and will ensure the needs and expectations of the wider community and customers are met.

Within Sustaining Success, Water Quality and Use is identified as a priority issue for the wine industry.  The Wine Industry National Environment Committee (WINEC), comprised of representatives from the Winemakers’ Federation of Australia, Winegrape Growers’ Council of Australia, every State Wine Industry Association, Grape and Wine Research and Development Corporation, Australian Wine and Brandy Corporation, Co-operative Research Centre for Viticulture and Australian Wine Research Institute, is actively pursuing the water reform agenda with a view to providing a co-ordinated wine industry position on key policy decision requirements.

From a practical perspective, as part of the implementation programme for Sustaining Success, the industry is developing a National Environment Code of Practice addressing (among other things) waste management, water efficiency and salinity for viticulture and wineries.  The Code will outline issues of relevance to the industry and set standards of minimum environmental impact.

These efforts do not belie the remarkable results achieved to date in the wine industry in the area of water conservation and sustainable management practices.  I would like to invite the Committee during the round of Public Consultation to visit a number of wine industry sites by way of demonstration of effective water management technology that is leading to significant beneficial environmental outcomes.  I would ask that the Secretariat contact me in the next period to arrange an appropriate timetable if convenient for the Committee.
As outlined above, the industry is involved with a detailed and vigorous environment programme and water use and management are integral to these efforts.  I would be happy to provide further information through the public consultation process.

Yours sincerely

Dominic Nolan

Director, Government Affairs

National Wine Centre
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